

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

18 November 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Reopening 1 November 2020

Wednesday - Monday 11.30am - 6.30pm (closed Tuesdays)

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

17 November 2020 and 1 December 2020

your Shire News

MEMORIAL PARK FUNDING SUCCESS



The Shire of Pingelly is celebrating this week following the confirmation of Federal Government Funding for the re-development of Memorial Park. \$1 million in funding will contribute to the upgrade of the undeveloped sections of Memorial Park to increase options for tourism, provide more support for businesses and also provide fantastic spaces for the whole community.

The project will include additional playspaces for all ages, shade, multi-use community areas, and opportunities to welcome the diverse needs of our residents and visitors. The memorial and formal ceremonial space will be maintained, toilet facilities constructed, and an electric vehicle charging station installed.

With the assistance of the Memorial Park Reference Group, the detailed design process has commenced. The project will be finalised by 30 June 2021, with construction due to commence in early March 2021.

This project is expected to assist with the retention of businesses, services and facilities in Pingelly and is a welcome injection of Federal funding into the Town.

YOUTH GROUP BECOMES CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE COLLECTION POINT



The Shire would like to congratulate Pingelly Youth Group for becoming the third Containers for Change WA refund point in Pingelly.

All eligible containers donated to the Youth Group will directly fund youth activities and projects in Pingelly. It's also a fantastic initiative for our young people to learn more about recycling and sustainability.

There are two other collection points available in Pingelly at the Pingelly Exchange Tavern and PRACC. For more information visit www.containersforchange.com.au or call 13 42 42

CATERING EXPRESSION OF INTEREST: 2021 Australia Day Breakfast

Australia Day in Pingelly will be celebrated from 7.30am on Tuesday, 26 January 2021 at the PRACC. Expressions of interest are now invited from local businesses or community groups to cater for the Community Breakfast. For more information about catering requirements contact Sam Kempton, cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au or 9887 1066. Submissions close 27 November 2020.

your Shire News

CALL FOR NOMINATIONS: TOWN HALL REFERENCE GROUP



Council, at its October meeting, reiterated its support for the future use of the Town Hall to be in accordance with the community led direction following an extensive period of consultation, including written submissions and community workshops. The Hall will transform into a multi-purpose facility comprising:

- 1. Community based historical projects to capture and display the diverse history of the area.
- 2. A flexible space in the central hall component focused on rotations of art / craft workshops, additional historical displays, community pop up markets, stalls and events.
- 3. A tourism / visitor space

The next exciting step is to commence planning the design and costs for the proposed uses. A Reference Group is being formed to guide the detailed planning, future operation and prioritisation of resources. As well as including representation from Council, staff and a number of community groups, one position is available from each of the following:

- Aboriginal Community
- Local Business
- General Community

The primary role of the Group is to:

- 1. Develop a plan and design for the interior of the Hall
- 2. Prioritise and cost the refurbishment and relevant components
- 3. Have input into the ongoing operations of the facility

The Group is expected to meet for the first time in December, with regular meetings throughout the first few months of 2021. Further information, including the Terms of Reference for the Group is available on the Shire's website www.pingelly.wa.gov.au.

If you are interested in participating in the detailed planning for the Town Hall, prioritising the refurbishment stages, and having input into the ongoing operations of the building, please submit an expression of interest by Wednesday 25 November 2020.

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD

The Shire of Pingelly's Prohibited Burning Period started 19 October 2020 and will continue to 14 February 2021 (inclusive). Permits may be issued for protective burning around sheds and houses only. Please contact a Fire Control Officer from your relevant Bush Fire Brigade. Permits will only be issued up to 11pm on 14 December 2020 during this period.

Facebook

SWIMMING POOL OPEN



Operating Hours
Wednesday - Monday
from 11.30am - 6.30pm
(closed Tuesdays)

Season passes are available to purchase during the week from the Shire Office.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President)

Cr Deter Wood: 0427 877 011

Cr Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 Cr Kacey Hastings: 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456

(Deputy President)
Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386